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June 2016 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
Newsletter 5 
 
Class/Staff News 
 
I am now able to let you know which teacher your child will have next year. 
    
RKL  1P Mrs Pocock 
RS  1D Mrs Doherty 
1P  2F Mrs Fleckney  
1D  2C Mrs Chapman 
3 JT  4M Miss Moulder 
3 L  4R Mr Redford 
 
As you can see we have not put year 2 in the list above.  We have decided like last year that 
with our plans to change to a Primary school from 2017 we feel that it is beneficial to mix our 
year 2 classes at the end of the year as they begin Key Stage 2.  This proved to be very 
successful this year (2015/2016) 
 
The teachers and SLT have put a lot of time and thought into the new classes, making sure that 
each child will have at least one friend with them in their new class.  Rearranging the classes in 
this way will also allow the children to form new friendship groups whilst still allowing them to 
meet with old classmates in the playground.  So that the children can get to know their new 
classes and classmates they will be spending some time before the end of term still in year 2 
with Mrs Fleckney and Mrs Chapman but in their new class groups.  We feel that this will make 
for a smooth transition on Monday 13th July when they spend the morning with their new year 3 
teacher.  Each year 2 child will have a letter along with this newsletter informing them of their 
year 3 teacher.  We are sure that you will work with both us and your child to ensure a smooth 
transition in September. 
 
Staffing Arrangements 2016/2017 
 
Mrs Fleckney will be returning from her maternity leave shortly before the summer holidays, and 
will continue full time in year 2 from September. 
 
As is always the case at the end of the year, we have some sad goodbyes to say.  Firstly Miss 
Jones will be leaving us after two happy years teaching in year 3 at Hazeldene.  We wish her all 
the very best for the future. 
 
Mr Thorogood will also be sadly leaving us after six years at Hazeldene.  In this time he has 
overseen all our major building work and has really made the job his own.  Nothing has ever 
been too much trouble for him and we wish him the very best as he embarks upon his new 
career. 
 
We also have some very happy news. Mrs Vassell who has been covering maternity in 2F will 
be staying at Hazeldene and will job share with Mrs Tipping in year 3 from September.  The 
class will be known as 3TV. 
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The classes next year will be: 
 
Nursery  Miss Marlton 
RS   Mrs Sumner 
RKL   Mrs Kilroy/Mrs Lowe 
1P   Mrs Pocock 
1D   Mrs Doherty 
2F   Mrs Fleckney 
2C   Mrs Chapman 
3L   Mrs Lewis 
3TV   Mrs Tipping/Mrs Vassell 
4M   Miss Moulder 
4R   Mr Redford      
 
Final Day Arrangements 

 
As you are aware the school finishes for the summer break on Friday 22nd July.  As with 

Christmas the children can be collected from school early on this day should you wish to.  We 
will of course be open until the end of the day as normal and the Care Club will still operate its 
normal times. 
 
So as not to have one big rush of parents at the same time if you do want to collect your child 
early then please can you follow the times and places below. 
 

 1.00pm Foundation and Year 1 from outside their classroom doors 

 1.00pm Year 2 from Mrs Jeffers room (next to year 1 classes) outside 

 1.15pm Years 3 and 4 usual home time pick up place 
 
The only entrance at this time of day will be Stancliffe Road.  If you have siblings in both Key 
Stages, by the time you have collected your youngest child and walked around the outside of 
the playground your oldest child will be ready to leave, please do not walk through the building. 
 
If you are not able to collect your child at these times but would still like to come earlier than the 
usual finish time then the remaining children will be in the school hall and so you will need to 
enter the building via the main office. 
 
CHILDREN CAN WEAR MUFTI TO SCHOOL ON THE LAST DAY  

 
We return to school on Tuesday 6th September.  Please note that the training day is Friday 
21st October.       

 
Can I say thank you to all the pupils, parents, governors and staff for all the hard work and 
commitment they continue to show to Hazeldene.  I would also like to wish on behalf of all the 
staff, the very best of luck to our year 4’s as they start their new schools in September. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs H Ward 
Headteacher 

 
  
  

 


